Glacier Hills Site Council/ Booster Club Meeting Notes

Sept. 14, 2015 4:15PM

Members in Attendance: Scott Thomas, Alissa Clark, Miranda Noll, Jenica Spoor, Cindy Johnson, Karen Brean, Ambuja Goswami, Emma Holmbald, Alyssa Bartosh, Kari Kleven, Dana Wedward, Janelle Wodele, Christina Reese, Tony Sobaskie, Holly Mujica (Grimsrud), Mike Wagner, & Ann Berg.

Member(s) Absent: Jessica Kottke

New Business

Introductions: Welcome our new members: Ann Berg (new teacher rep), Alissa Clark (new parent rep.), Jessica Kottke (new parent rep.), & Miranda Noll (new treasurer).

Miranda Noll will be coming to GH every Thursday at 3 PM to check mail/reimbursements. Checks will be deposited much earlier. She has created a new Expense Reimbursement Form for members to complete to receive reimbursement. This form can be obtained from Cindy Johnson. Reimbursement checks may be mailed home or sent home in child's backpack.

Bylaws of Site Council need to be updated/revised this school year.

Roles: Jenica passed around a form for members to review. This form may assist in designating roles of Site Council versus Booster Club.

Notetakers will rotate with each meeting. Jenica supplied a schedule with the initial agenda/reminder for tonight's meeting.

Ski Club: Jenica created GH's ski club last year in addition to running it. Jenica is stepping down from this position. A new ski club coordinator is needed to ensure that ski club remains an opportunity for GH students.

Volunteers needed for the year: Overall <u>low</u> volunteer attendance! (46 adults thus far have signed up for event(s). Still need volunteers for Art Adventure, Husky Hustle, 10 for 10 (math assessments), etc. Members suggested for teachers to have their students write the volunteer website in their planners periodically. Ann suggested having a stamp/ label containing the website to put in the students' planners.

School Costume Party will be on Oct. 30th. Jessica is working on this party. A DJ has been booked with music and games. There is NO fee to attend. Dr. Jennifer Eisenhuth

has offered a complimentary photo booth for this event. A message via list serve will be sent to GH families regarding the various volunteer committee chairs and usual volunteer needed.

Oct. 5th. **Referendum Information sharing:** night event on referendum. Scott and Kevin Samsel will present on informational referendum topics for parents. Invite families to attend. GH needs an addition to the building. Team suggested having a few computers set up for families to check their voting location.

Community Events for the year: Skateville this Thursday night & bowling winter date TBD.

Updates

Volunteer Coordinators Report: See volunteers needed for this year & Husky Hustle

Parent Leader Update: Ambuja is our parent rep and she has not had a meeting yet, first meeting is tomorrow 9/15.

Husky Hustle Update: Janelle & Kari, packets went out last Friday in folders to youngers/ only child. Goal is to raise \$30,000 resulting in a school bonfire party at GH on Friday, Oct. 9th (about a week after the HH race). GH staff will get a staff code so they can participate in the event free. Jenica will be emailing Husky Hustle participants a thank-you for those paying through pay pal. Students from School of Environmental Science may be able to help volunteer for this event. The Boy Scouts will staff the on route water stations. A <u>team</u> has been working on the Husky Hustle this year. A new chairperson needs to take over for next year (Janelle & Dana have helped this year, but need to do their main volunteer coordinator roles next year).

Carnival Update: Date is April 15th. 2016

School Supply Update: Ambuja, GH almost \$437 made. Some parents did not receive their child's school supply boxes due to mix up. Team also discussed whether the school supply option should be continued for next year. An idea for parents who order the school supplies is to have them pick up their child's box during assessments next August 2016 versus the boxes being delivered to classrooms. This will ensure that the child has received their school supplies. Sharpies would be available at that time for families to label their supplies. Ambuja needs a person to step up to be the school supply coordinator by this spring so she can train her/him in. Ambuja has this year and next with us before her daughter attends middle school.

Square 1 Art Update: Jenica, Christina, & Alissa are working on this. Team discussed placing examples of the Square 1 Art in the hallway showcases. Information will be sent in Friday folders on 9/25 with orders due on 10/12. Third grade, Mrs. Mujica, and a few other classes incorporated Square 1 Art into their curriculum last year.

Script Cards Update: No update

Sketch Book: needed for art and multi-media art classes, hope is to use it year after year while @ GH. Some families were unaware of the need for the sketchbook even though it was listed on the school supply list. Team suggested continuing to have it on the school supply list and include the approximate price.

GH Scholarship: recipient sent a thank you card that was shared with team members.

Principal's Report: Scott will be applying for the Magnet Merit Award for GH. Scott thanked Janelle & Dana for taking over the Husky Hustle event this year. GH is the highest performing magnet school. Scott recognized 2 new staff that were not featured on the GH website: Leila Habashi, ELL & Debbie Navarro, special ed.

<u>Celebrations</u>: Congratulations on our Multi- Media Art teacher, Holly Grimsrud's wedding this past weekend, she is now Mrs. Mujica!

Note Taker: Kari Kleven

Next Note Taker: Ambuja Goswami Next Meeting: Oct. 5, 2015 6:30 PM